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31st March 2021, 
Dear Parents/Carers,
As we break up from school on Thursday 1st April I am writing to share with parents some information about the Summer Term. Firstly can I say a big thank you for your continued support and for following the COVID safety expectations whilst in and around the school grounds. Although we have only been in school for a few weeks it has been lovely to see the children happily interacting with their friends and teachers and getting back into the routine of learning face to face. Our latest questionnaire completed by parents shows an overwhelming 98% of children are happy to be back at school following the latest National lockdown. 
Assessments and sharing with parents
Information from our latest questionnaires about the national lockdown showed that children and parents felt that learning was more effective compared to the first lockdown in March 2020. This has been for many reasons; introduction of Zoom lessons, school loaning laptops to families, online learning with supporting videos and feedback provided by the teachers.

64% of parents have also shared with school that they are worried that their child has fallen behind in their education due to COVID and the number of national lockdowns since last March. This seems to be a national picture and schools across the country are making plans to support children with their learning through recovery plans. 

At Greenbank we have spent the last few weeks in school on wellbeing and getting the children back into routine and in a place for learning. In lessons the staff have also been looking at the gaps in learning especially in English and Maths and assessing where the children are in terms of the national expectations for each year group. 

Now we have settled back into face to face learning we would like to share with you how we are going to further support you knowing about your child’s education. 
When we return in the Summer Term the children in Y1-Y5 will be having an Assessment Week. This will take place week beginning Monday 26th April. Children in Nursery and Reception have continued to be assessed through ongoing assessments which is the best practice for children of this age. Following the Assessment Week parents will be asked to book a Parents’ Evening appointment via Zoom which will take place between 4th May and 12th May. The Parents’ Meeting appointment will be for 10 minutes and during this time you will have an update from your child’s class teacher about your child’s learning and areas for development. Details of the dates for Parents’ Meeting will be shared at the start of Summer Term.

There are no statutory tests from the government this year due to COVID and the national lockdowns however at Greenbank we will be having a SATs Week for Year 6 children. Information from SATs Week alongside ongoing assessments and work in books will be shared with you and passed onto your child’s secondary school.

Parking near school

Please can we remind parents about parking appropriately outside school. We have a small minority of parents still parking without any thought for our school community This week alone we have had several reports from parents very unhappy about cars being parked on the zigzag lines and unbelievably parents parking their cars in the yellow box at the front of the school or using this area as a turning point. This is obviously both dangerous and illegal. This parking can pose a safety risk to pupils and parents that are walking into school, as well as to other road users. Currently both drop off and pick up times at school have been extended to half an hour and as a result traffic has eased outside of school with more parking available up and down Greenbank Road – please make use of these parking spaces in order that we can protect our children and families. 
Video games

Over the last couple of weeks a number of staff have noticed that some of our children are acting out fighting moves when playing at break times. When we talk to the children about this type of playing they are telling staff that they are ‘pretend playing like in video games’. Many of the video games the children are talking about playing are for aged 12+ eg: Fortnite so not appropriate for primary aged children. Please could we ask parents to monitor what games your child is playing and check your child is only playing games suitable for their age. 
School uniform

Since our return to school on Monday 8th we have allowed children who have outgrown some of their uniform especially school jumpers or black shoes to wear alternative clothing or footwear. This has been because the uniform and shoe shops have been closed as part of the national lockdown.  

When we return to school on Monday 19th April we will be expecting all children to be wearing full school uniform and black school shoes every day unless they have PE or Outdoor Learning and you will be given information of dates for when your child will be taking part in these lessons. We would like children to be wearing black shoes not black trainers or black boots. Shoe shops and uniform shops reopen for parents to purchase uniform items on Monday 12th April. 
Questionnaires

Thank you for all your responses to the two questionnaires we have sent out to parents in Spring Term. We have been very pleased with the overwhelming number of positive responses and also take on board the few comments that parents have made. The findings of both questionnaires can be found on our school website    https://www.greenbank.rochdale.sch.uk   in the ‘School Life’ tab under ‘Letters and Newsletters’.

Attendance and time off school

Attendance since our return to school has been very good. However we currently have a number of families who are not attending school due to being abroad. Please can we remind families that since Monday 8th March 2021 attendance procedures have been reinstated in England and that a child being absent from school may result in a fine or losing your child’s school place.
We recognise that families may want to visit their relatives, however travel abroad is still very restricted due to the pandemic and returning to the UK has proved very difficult and costly for many of our families. If you are planning to travel abroad please can this take place during the school holiday time and following our procedures outlined in our Attendance Policy (see the school website) whereby you must request permission from the headteacher.

Finally we hope everyone has a lovely break and if you are celebrating Easter we hope you have a lovely Easter weekend. Please remember that on Monday 29th March the first part of England’s roadmap to recovery and the lifting of some restrictions was put in place and this means:
· Six people of two households are allowed to meet outdoors this includes in private gardens

· Outdoor sports facilities open and organised sport is allowed 

· Travel outside the local area is allowed but the advice for people is to still stay local.

We look forward to seeing the children back in school on Monday 19th April from 8:30-9:00am.

Kind regards

Mrs Hartley

Executive Headteacher Greenbank Primary school and Howard Street Nursery
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